Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
07/18/06 Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 23rd meeting July 18, 2006. Commission Chairwoman Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 7:20 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black; commission members Denny Wentworth, Denny Richardson, Brian Bee and

Donna Gates; and alternate Sally Baecker.

1. Minutes from previous meeting
The Secretary read the minutes from the 6/20/06 plan commission meeting. 

Richardson moved to approve the minutes as read, seconded by B. Gates, unanimously approved.

2. Report on Subdivision meeting
Manore reported that she attended a meeting in Black River Falls on July 17 which focused on subdivision regulations and land division. She passed out copies of several handouts from the meeting.

Wisonsin Towns have authority to enact zoning regulations when they adopt village powers, Manore said. Any town that passes land division ordinances needs to have public hearings, and such ordinances must be carefully drawn up so as not to discriminate against individuals or groups of people.

Manore reported that the difference between zoning and land division regulations is that zoning regulates what people can do with their property while they own it; but land division regulations only control how property is handled when it is divided up and sold.

The State has specific definitions regarding the size of parcels and the frequency of land division. The State also has "objecting authority" which gives it veto power over land division for various reasons. 

Manore asked members of the Commission to look over the handouts, and also do some research on other townships' land division ordinances, and come to the next meeting prepared to discuss issues such as minimum lot size, exclusions, etc.

3. News from commissioners
Baecker reported that the Pepin County zoning committee intends to wait until as close to 2010 as possible to adopt a comprehensive plan. However, they are beginning work on a plan  now, and have applied for grant money.

4. Upcoming meetings
The next Frankfort Town Board meeting is scheduled for  8/14 /06. The Plan Commission will meet next on 08/29 /06, 7:00 p.m.. The agenda will include discuss ideas for land division. After the meeting we will have an informal celebration of our second year as a commission.  

5. Adjournment
Bee  moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Baecker, passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary
